## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

April 2017

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

#### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

#### Note that the meeting location has changed!

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday April 18<sup>th</sup>, 2017 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site <u>www.northsidecoinclub.org</u> for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121<sup>st</sup> Place, just a couple of blocks east of our old meeting site. When you turn off of 120<sup>th</sup> onto Perry, as if you were going to the old location, just take the first right onto 121<sup>st</sup> Place and go a couple of blocks until just before you get to Lowell Blvd. The Church will be on your right. Turn into the parking lot before you get to the church buildings.

#### Other Announcements

**ANNUAL DUES are OVERDUE!** Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the April meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) 1923-S Monroe Doctrine Centennial Half Dollar in VF30. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

**PROGRAM** – The program this month will be "The Money of Greenland" by Dave Wi.

**SNACKS** – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in April.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Pre-1999 non-silver Washington Quarter. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

**SHOW and TELL** – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The Slate of Candidates is now set for the ANA election. Gary Adkins and Mike Ellis are running for President. Don Kagin is running unopposed for Vice-President. Adam J. Crum, COL Steven Ellsworth (ret.), Mitch Ernst, Brian Hendelson, John W. Highfill, Greg Lyon, Paul Montgomery, Ralph W. Ross, and Thomas J. Uram are running for the 7 Governor positions.

**<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u>** – Rod Gillis from the ANA will tentatively present a program in July.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1940 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by NGC. The prize winner will be drawn in January 2018. Bob C. presented in January, John D'A presented in February, Dave F presented in March.

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday March 14<sup>th</sup>. We had 15 members in attendance and 4 guests.

The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Terry K at 7:05.

We had 4 guests. Moria said she has been collecting since the age of 10 and likes US and foreign coins. Pam, who had received some coins from her father that has sparked her interest in coins. Father and daughter Scott and Lauren. Scott and Lauren attend the Cross of Christ Lutheran church where are meetings are held. Lauren was the winner of the basket coins and coin related items that the NSCC had provided to the church for their fund raising auction. They had come to check out the club. Lauren indicated that she enjoys collecting US Quarters and US cents (pennies). She also gave the club a rundown of many of the items that had been in the prize basket.

Terry reviewed the previous shows. The Longmont show had been attended by Michael S. who said he had arrived before noon and that there was a good turnout and that dealers were busy.

Terry then reported on upcoming Coin Shows.

There were a few coin magazines, Coin World's, and Greysheets to borrow this month.

Terry reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2994.73 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Terry reviewed some interesting items in the news.

The US Mint for the first time in history issued the 2017 Cent with a P mint mark. This will be for 2017 only and in 2018 the Philadelphia mint will again not put a mint mark on the Cents. This was to commemorate the 225<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the US Mint.

The US Mint is looking at minting a Palladium Coin. It will have the "Mercury Dime design" on the Obverse and Eagle on the Reverse.

The Boys Town Commemoratives are being released in gold, silver, and clad versions.

The rise in Zinc and Lead prices causing increased mining of those metals also causes an increase in silver production as silver is usually in with the lead and zinc ore. This causes Silver prices to decrease.

#### **Old Business**

Dave updated the club on the Website changes. He indicated that many of the changes are done and the site has gone live. He may be doing some additional enhancements in the future.

As mentioned above the Basket of coins and coin items that the club provided to the Church was sold in the Auction to raise money for their Pre-School. Lauren E. was the winner and her and her father attended the meeting.

#### New Business

The Church has asked the club to donate an auction item for the Pre-School Auction that they hold as a fund raiser. The Club is putting together a Numismatic item that includes some slabbed coins, Redbook, State Quarters book, and other coin related items that might spark the interest in a new collector.

It is time to renew our ANA club membership. Dave We. is working on taking care of this.

The church will not be available on April 11<sup>th</sup> for our normal meeting time so members decided to postpone the meeting 1 week to April 18<sup>th</sup>.

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

**Dave Wi.** – Had some California Gold tokens that resembled the old fractional gold coins. These were just replicas.

**Dick C.** - Had obtained a collection of 800 foreign coins. There were a few US coins in collection, and one was a 1930-D cent that was elongated. Most opinions were that it was due to Post Mint Damage (PMD).

**Michael S.** – Had a 60th year Jubilee Coin for Queen Victoria in high relief and in Sterling silver. Also had an Imperial 1875 3 Ruble Russian gold coin with Alexander. ANACS slabbed it AU58 details cleaned.

**Dave G** - Had 3 Cuban banknotes. 1 Peso note with Jose Marti, 3 Peso note with Ernesto Guevara, and a 20 Peso note with Camilo Cienfuegos.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Silver Roosevelt Dime. The pot of 6 coins, was won by Michael S.

Door Prize: A 2008 Presidential Proof set, was won by Dick C.

Raffle Prize: A 1942 Mercury Dime graded MS66 FSB by NGC, was won by Michael S.

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

#### **Program**

The program was on "World Coins: An Update on Values and Why It's a Great Time to Collect" by Dave F. Dave did a comparison of some select coins from many countries from the new 2017 Krause World Coins Catalog and the 2015 catalog. He noted that some new grade categories had been added and that many coin prices were at the newer lower grade levels. An example would be that the old catalog only had MS65. Now it has MS63 and MS65 but the MS63 prices are what use to be under the MS65 grades. He looked for trends. He reviewed what he thought were overpriced and underpriced coins and what might be happening in the future. He felt that many of the prices in the new catalog are low and that they could be going up in the future which makes now, a good time to start collecting foreign coins.

#### Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

#### **President's Notes**

#### Northside Coin Club Meeting April 18, 2017

#### **News Items**

No Presidents report this month as Bob is out of town. This column will resume next month.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

#### UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

#### $M_{AY} 11^{TH} - 13^{TH}$

DENVER COIN EXPO

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX - EXPO HALL

I-70 & Brighton Blvd. Exit

DENVER, CO

10am to 6pm Thursday & Friday

10am to 4pm Saturday

ADMISSION \$5.00/DAY \$8.00/3-DAY PASS

CONTACT: CHUCK HAYS (720) 445-4093

ROCKYMTNEXPOS.COM

#### JUNE 22TH - 24TH

COLORADO SPRINGS COIN SHOW

FREEDOM FINANCIAL SERVICES EXPO CENTER

3650 N. NEVADA AVE

COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80907

THUR. 9AM TO 5PM

Fri. 9am to 6pm

SAT. 9AM TO 4PM

CONTACT: KEN BYRD (719) 641-2700

OR EMAIL AT KEN@KENBYRDCOIINSANDCURRENCY.COM

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2017

PRESIDENT \*

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT

TERRY K.

SECRETARY\*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2\*

DAVE F.

DIRECTOR #3

JOHN D'A.

\* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2017

### **Interesting Coin Facts**

The only time that United States "Nickels" (5 Cent Pieces) did not contain Nickel, since they first began being minted in 1866, was during World War II (1942-1945). The "Wartime" US Nickels contained 56% copper, 35% silver, and 9% manganese.

## **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at  $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$ .